Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments
Board of Directors Meeting
January 24, 2025
Via Zoom 
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COG Staff:



Others:
Diane Cox



Jim Wrenn, Attorney





Katie Conner



Greg Adams, Auditor 

Christa Hight



Mike Hawkins, Speaker
Donna Lee
Lou Grillo
Alan Winstead

Desiree Brooks 

Cindy Pernell  





Call to Order

Chairperson Betty Wright called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and welcomed members.  Ms. Wright asked Christa Hight, COG staff to call role.  Role was called with 24 members present and 1 alternates; quorum was met. 
Approval of the Consent Agenda

Chairperson Wright asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A. December 5, 2024 Executive Board Minutes

B. December 2024 Finance Report

C. December 2024 Budget Amendments 

Motion #1

A motion was made by Tyrone Simes to approve the Consent Agenda. Pat Fields seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Comments from the Public  

Chairperson Wright asked if there were any additional public comments on issues concerning the COG.  Again, members of the public were asked to register in advance. There were no comments registered.
Presentation of the 2023-2024 Audit 
Greg Adams with Thompson, Price, Scott and Adams presented the 2023-2024 Audit results. 
Motion #2

Danny Wright moved that the 2024/2025 Audit be approved as presented. Tyrone Simes seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

Guest Speaker 
Mike Hawkins from the Governor’s Task Force for Racial Equity in Criminal Justice (TREC) had a presentation on a number of recommendations that were adopted at the state and local level for law enforcement calls. The notion is to find ways in which best serve non –emergency calls from citizens. He also presented on the Community Care Program where WCU graduate students in social work are embedded with local law enforcement agencies to help deal with emergency calls. 
Director’s Report 
Executive Director Diane Cox gave her first update by announcing the Workforce Development Department has hired a new Business Services Manager to replace Desiree Brooks who is now the Community and Economic Development Manager. She also gave an update on the Proud Program. We currently have 144 participants and 57 have already earned credentials needed to help the participants find employment after they are released. 

In December, we held a driver’s license restoration clinic for our region and it was reported we had a total of 8 in participation. We also received a local reentry grant that was awarded back in the late spring or early summer, and with that we have hired a Regional Reentry Coordinator to work with the Reentry Council. 
Desiree Brooks is working with local Tourism and Economic Development Directors to start a Regional Tourism Initiative. They will be receiving free guidance from The Uplift Program and the first meeting will be held next week. 

Our ARPA funded Regional Digital Coordinator has been assisting Franklin, Granville, Person and Warren Counties with their Digital Inclusion Programs. Person, Warren and Granville Counties have been completed and have been officially adopted by the Commissioners to be approved. She will also start working with Vance Counties to update their program soon. 
On January 23, we held a Ribbon Cutting for the new extension road in the Henderson-Vance Industrial Park. This project was funded by the EDA, NC Department of Commerce and Vance County. The COG helped in writing and administering the grant for the County. 

Currently, we have housing programs in Person, Vance and Warren Counties and also have an Urgent Repair Program that is being administered regionally and an additional program that we are working on in our Aging Department. 

Finally, our Aging Department has been selected by the Administrative for Community Living to participate in a 2025 Community Care HUB National Learning Collaborative. This is a community group that can coordinate services and support for a network of social providers that can improve health outcomes for individuals. 
Other Business

There being no other business, Chairperson Wright asked for a motion to adjourn.

Adjournment 

Motion # 3
Motion made by to adjourn. The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia S. Cox, Executive Director

Secretary to the Board of Directors
